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News and Updates 
Religion: Our Christ Light studies have taken the Israelites out 
of Egypt, across the Red Sea, and into the desert to wander and 
complain. We see God continues to provide and protect, and he 
gave his people his law at Mt. Sinai. Our Faith Foundations 
lessons have talked about the work of the Holy Spirit, creating 
the faith which gives us the rich gifts of Christ’s works. We 
finished our year with a Christmas hymn sing after spending all 
week singing around town and spreading Christmas cheer! 

English: Mercy me! Good gracious! Wow! Well, we started 
learning about interjections and possessive nouns. We also took 
some extra time to study complex sentences. We will resume our 
English lessons with practice sentences, creative writing, and a 
persuasive essay.

Reading: We did some good work on investigation boards these 
last few weeks as more clues and events were revealed. If you or 
your investigator has any questions on the project, please ask. I 
think we are all excited to see how this game pans out!

�1Weeks 15-16

Tuesday - 2nd 

School Resumes 

Wednesday - 3rd 

Third Article up to “one true 
faith” 

Thursday - 4th 

1 John 1:9, Galatians 3:10 

Friday - 5th 

Basketball at Pilgrim,  
Girls B @ 6:30 PM 
Co-ed A @ 7:30 PM 

Sunday - 7th 

Family Fun Afternoon 1 PM 

Thursday - 11th 

Hymn 735 st. 1

NEWSLETTER 
Grace | Faith | Scripture | Ephesians 2:8



Mr. Henning - 5-6 Weekly Newsletter December 31, 2017

Math: We worked through many lessons over the last two weeks. 
Some highlights for Vienne include saying the word quadrilateral, 
solving more complex story problems with ease, and finding 
averages. The sixth grade math class investigated circumference 
and pi using a collection of classroom circles. Their primary focus 
otherwise has been on working with decimal numbers.

Science: These earth scientists classified rocks and minerals 
over the last few weeks. They have studied what lies beneath 
their feet and how we use these materials. This next week, we will 
be doing a couple hands-on activities as our test on this chapter.

Social Studies: We wrapped up our study about the United 
States by covering the culture, government, and economy. We 
tested on this chapter as well as on the 50 states and capitals of 
our country the last week before break. This week, we will review 
some responsibilities of the U.S. government and start our study 
of Canada, eh.

Teacher’s Note: I pray you and your child had a restful 
Christmas break! I am proud of all the work they put in to 
proclaim the message in our Christmas services. What great joy 
we have in our Savior Jesus! As we look forward to this new year 
and the second half of our school year, we set our goals and make 
our plans knowing that God will bless our work. With this in 
mind, I leave you with one of my favorite sections of Scripture. “I 
thank my God every time I remember you.” (Philippians 1:3-11) 
God bless your week and your new year!

�2Weeks 15-16

Reminders… 

• This spring, March 16th, we will 
be putting on the Luther 
Musical as part of our 
Reformation 500th Anniversary 
celebration. We will start 
rehearsing soon. Please watch 
for more information regarding 
rehearsals and extra help 
needed for this production. 

• G.I.G.A.T.T! (Ask your child 
what it means)


